
Welcome Back 

First of all, I would like to welcome our students and their families to a new 

school year, and I trust that you all had a wonderful summer break. It is great to 

see all of our students make such an enthusiastic start, and I’m sure that it will 

continue through the term. 

Over the summer, we celebrated some excellent results from our students, 

across all sites. At Bramcote College 6th Form, we have maintained our 

improvements of previous years, and were delighted that so many of our 

students achieved places at their first choice university, and that we were able 

to secure places through clearing for the very few who didn’t. The average 

grade achieved was a C, and the percentage overall pass rate, when confirmed, 

will be in the high 90s. 

At Alderman White, we built on the great results from 2016, and made further 

gains, 64% of students achieved passes in both English and Maths, and a 

number of students achieved the very top grade of 9s across the board. Over 

40% of our students achieved the English Baccalaureate, a fantastic 

performance. Overall, we expect that Alderman White has performed above 

national expectations in almost all key outcomes, once relevant figures are 

published. 

At The Bramcote School, 52% of our students achieved passes in both English 

and Maths. We had a number of subjects with 100% pass rates at Grade C and 

above, including Spanish, Chemistry and Automotive Engineering, and students 

who achieved 9s in all 3 possible areas. Although we do not yet have national 

figures, we expect that progress from the time that students entered the school 

to be broadly in line with expectations. 

I would like to express my thanks to everyone who contributed to these results - 

students, staff and parents. We will look in detail at results in individual subject 

areas, and target areas for improvement. I can assure parents that we will 

continue to build on them, and deliver further improvements in the years to 

come. 

As we start our new school year, we are getting used to significant changes in 

the Federation, particularly as a result of the closure of The Bramcote School, 

and the relocation of students to Bramcote College. A great deal of work has 

taken place to prepare the building, including painting the large majority of 

rooms and the use of the best of the furniture and equipment from The 

Bramcote School, and I was delighted to see how good the school was looking 

at the start of term. Even though it will only be a temporary home, while the new 

school is being built, we will ensure that it is welcoming, smart and fit for 

purpose. The new temporary home of Bramcote College 6th Form will be in 

place very shortly, and will retain its separate identity from the 11-16 Bramcote 

College provision. 

Finally, I would like to welcome Mrs Gale to her new post as Head of Bramcote 

College 11-16. In next week’s Newsletter, I will give more details in the changes 

that have taken place in the leadership structure and personnel across the 

Federation, but for now I would like to wish all of our students and staff a very 

successful and happy school year ahead. 

Dates for your Diary 

September 

9th 

- 10th 

Duke Of Edinburgh’s Award 

Year 9 Qualifying Bronze Expedition 

11th Year 12 & 13 Lessons Begin 

12th 

Federation Trip To Madrid 

Parents’ Meeting 

19:00 

Alderman White School Hall 

14th 

- 26th 
German Exchange Return Visit 

15th 

German Exchange Students 

Welcome  

09:00 - 13:00 

Alderman White School & Beeston 

Town Hall 

16th 

- 18th 

Duke Of Edinburgh’s Award 

Silver Qualifying Expedition 

19th 

- 20th 

German Exchange Students  

Trip To Stratford Upon Avon, 

Oxford, & London 

21st 

German Exchange Students 

Disco 

19:30 

Long Eaton 

21st 

Information Evening 

GCSE / KS3 Assessment / 

Go 4 Schools 

18.30  

Alderman White School Hall 

21st 
Year 12 Information Evening 

Bramcote College 

26th 
Year 5 & 6 Open Evening 

18:30 

Bramcote College 

28th 
Year 5 & 6 Open Evening 

18:30 

Alderman White School 

Please see our websites or login to our free app to 
view a full calendar of events and important dates. 

 

Paul Heery  

Executive Headteacher 
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A Course For Parents 

Building / Creating Positive & Healthy Relationships - Open to parents of all students within the Federation. 

Starts: Wednesday 20th September       Duration: 5 weeks        Time: 5.30 - 7.30 pm       Venue: Alderman White School 

Cost: £35 (The first 10 to sign up will be subsidised by £10, therefore will pay £25). 

Those whose children are in receipt of Free School Meals will be fully funded. Course fees are also free if you are in receipt of 

certain means tested benefits.  Contact Julie.Francis@whpfederation.org for more information. 

Miss J Francis 

Consultation on School Holiday and Term Time Dates 

Nottinghamshire County Council is currently consulting on School 

Holiday and Term Time dates for the 2019/20, 2020/21, 2021/22 and 

2022/23 school years.  There are two proposed options: 

Option 1 follows the current model, which includes 6 weeks for the summer holidays and a fixed spring break. 

Option 2 proposes a slightly shorter 5 week summer holiday and a 2 week October half term break, with a fixed spring break. 

Have your say and read more about the consultation on the Council’s website here: goo.gl/fGiY9S.   

Their consultation closes on Sunday 8th October. 

Keep Up-to-Date, Follow Us Online 

Don’t forget that for more news as it’s happening you can follow and like our accounts on Twitter and Facebook.  You can 

also download our free App to quickly receive messages we send out, for easy access to our upcoming events, latest news, 

absence reporting and more.  Use the links below or search your app store for ‘MySchoolApp’. 

 AldermanWhite 

 BramcoteColl 

 BC6F 

 WHPFederation 

 

Alderman White School 

Bramcote College 

Bramcote College Sixth Form  

Oxjam Beeston 2017  

The local Oxjam team are excited to announce that for the seventh year 

running Beeston will be hosting the very popular and successful Oxjam Music 

Festival this autumn. 

Oxjam is a major fundraiser for Oxfam and also the UK’s largest music festival.  

Taking place in towns and cities across the UK, volunteers celebrate music in 

their local communities by organising their own events in aid of Oxfam. 

Beeston is firmly on the Oxjam map having raised over £60,000 all for Oxfam, 

and ranking in the top 3 Oxjam fundraisers for the last 3 years. 

The Takeover - Saturday 14th October - 12 hours of live music from more 

than 80 acts in bars, cafes and other venues throughout Beeston town centre.  

Beeston will be alive with bands, vocalists, choirs, and singer-songwriters, 

bringing you an eclectic mix of music - from indie to Americana, folk to DJ, 

acoustic to rock, and more.  

Operatic Oxjam  - Saturday 14th October, 7pm Beeston Parish Church. 

We are thrilled to add this new event to the Oxjam Beeston “portfolio”. The 

programme will include pieces by Mozart, Bizet, Verdi and Mendelssohn, 

performed by the Il Bel Quattro vocal quartet with the Beeston Oxjam Chamber 

Orchestra, conducted by Derek Williams and lead by Richard Laing. 

See oxjambeeston.org for more information. 
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